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Department of Human Resources

POLICY & GUIDANCE MEMORANDUM 
#2009-10:
Student Employment Records and Family Education Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA)


The Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA) (20 U.S.C. § 1232g; 34 CFR Part 99) is a Federal law that protects the privacy of student education records. The law applies to all schools, including all colleges and universities, that receive funds under an applicable program of the U.S. Department of Education.
With certain exceptions, the university must have written permission to release information from a student's education record.  However, the law allows disclosure of so-called "directory information,” which could include information like a student's name, honors and awards, or dates of attendance, without permission—unless the student has requested that the information be withheld.
The University has recently defined its “directory information” to include:

Student’s name, major, acknowledgement of a student’s participation in officially recognized activities and sports weight and height of members of the athletic teams; dates(s) of attendance; degrees, certificates, awards received; the most recent previous educational agency or institution attended by the student and appointment as a Residential Assistant or Community Development Assistant.  For graduate students who are teaching credit courses, work department, office address, and employment category are also defined as directory information,

The employment status of a student whose employment is as a result of his/her status as student is a student record and should not generally be released.  See, 34 CFR § 99.3 (b)(3)(ii)).  Further, other than graduate students who are teaching credit courses, employment status is not listed as directory information.
For more FERPA information, see, www.ed.gov/policy/gen/guid/fpco/ferpa/index.html.  For the specific Department of Education ruling concerning employment status, see, http://www.ed.gov/policy/gen/guid/fpco/ferpa/library/josephambash.html. 
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